
From: Hussion, Patrick M <phussion@hearst.com>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/17/2016 2:34:33 PM
Subject: RE: RESPONSE TO MEETING?

Thanks Chaney J
 

 

From: Adams, Chaney [mailto:ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, November 17, 2016 2:17 PM
 
To: Hussion, Patrick M
 
Cc: Godfrey, Rob
 
Subject: RE: RESPONSE TO MEETING?
 
Quote from Haley Deputy Chief of Staff Rob Godfrey, "Governor Haley was pleased to meet with President-elect 
Trump. They had a good discussion, and she is very encouraged about the coming administration and the new 
direction it will bring to Washington."
 
On Background: Governor Haley and President-elect Trump met today in the President-elect's office at Trump tower.
 
From: Hussion, Patrick M [mailto:phussion@hearst.com] 
 
Sent: Thursday, November 17, 2016 2:13 PM
 
To: Adams, Chaney
 
Subject: RESPONSE TO MEETING?
 
Hi Chaney.. Is there a statement in response to the meeting with Trump?
 
Thanks!
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